From the Private Secretary 17 November 1375

The Prime Minister has asked me to confirm in writing
a suggestion which he put to President Giscard last night,
namely that M. Fourcade might give an account of the
Rambouillet meeting, on behalf of his British, German and
Italian colleagues, at the meeting of EEC Finance Ministers
to be held in Brussels later today. When the Prime Minister
mentioned this to President Giscard, he offered to send a
short note confirming it and also confirming that he
discussed the idea with Chancellor Schmidt, who agreed
with it. }

M. Jean-Pierre Dutet _



